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Dear Colleagues,  

Since the onset of the devastating news that the district will lose millions of dollars of state 
funding from its budget for the coming school year, I have been providing you with timely 
updates on our progress in dealing with next year’s budget shortfall.  As you know, the Board 
passed an early resignation incentive on March 7th as a means of encouraging our employees 
who were planning to leave the district to submit their paperwork early.  Over the last several 
weeks, we have been monitoring the incentive; and at the Board’s meeting on March 28th, the 
early resignation incentive was expanded as a means of minimizing, as much as possible, the 
need to institute a Reduction in Force (RIF).  To date, the district has received 316 resignations. 
At a specially called Board meeting this evening, we will propose broadening the incentive yet 
again.  While the district would prefer not to lose any employees or their positions, it has been 
bittersweet because even though the number of positions needing to be reduced is much lower 
than it would have been without the incentive, it is still necessary to reduce positions. Sadly, 
approximately 107 of our colleagues on Chapter 21 contracts will have their positions eliminated 
tonight. 

It is important to know that the district’s goal is to be able to offer the opportunity to return to 
work in the district as many people as possible who have been affected by the Reduction in 
Force.  However and unfortunately, the budget reduction is likely to be much deeper than ever 
before, and the probability of being able to reinstate as many “Reduced” employees as last year 
is unpredictable.  Nevertheless, we must be responsive to the financial situation placed upon us 
and meet the challenges we are facing. Ironically, despite the outcry from districts across the 
state, the State House of Representatives voted last night to reduce education by approximately 
$10 billion—which is our worst case nightmare—a $74 million funding reduction. 

We have a long way to go before our budget work is finished, and most of it depends on the final 
budget cut number coming out of the Legislature.  I am so sorry for the devastating effects these 
actions will have on you personally, your school, our community and most of all, on our 
students.  I wish things could be different. This district stands to lose many of its best and 
brightest educators, and please know we will continue to do everything we can to change the 
stance the state Legislature has taken with regard to public education funding. 

Sincerely, 

Tim Jenney 


